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STANDARDS & GOALS MISSION OUTLINED 
.Assembled to begin an "impor­

tant task," members of the Juve­
nile and Adult Justice Advisory 
Committee heard speeches that 
outlined their m1ss1on from 
Governor Brendan T. Byrne, At­
torney General William F. Hyland 
and John J. Mullaney, SLEPA. 
Executive Director. The 49-
member committee, appointed 
by the Governor, officially initiated 
the State's Standards and Goals 
effort at the October 29th con­
ference in North Brunswick. 

The meeting was opened by 
Mullaney who welcomed the 
"distinguished members" and 
thanked them for their willingness 
to survey the State's criminal . 
justice system in an attempt to 
establish standards and goals to 
improve the system of justice. 

"Our focus is on specific and 
measurable standards of perfor­
mance," Mullaney pointed out, 
and not general exhortations such 
as "crime should be controlled" 
or "our citizens should become 
more involved." These cannot be 
measured, nor can we specifically 
determine where we stand in their 
achievement, he said. 

"This standards and goal effort,/' 
Mullaney explained," is a planning 
p~ocess by which we identify what 
it is we wish to achieve and where 
we stand in attaining the desired 
achievements." Mullaney declared 
that "Standards and Goals define 
what could be. They are targets, 
not predictions." . 

"For citizens, quantitative goals 
provide a means for juding the 
effectiveness of criminal justice 
operations. For legislators these 
goals may serve as guidelines for 
funding and legislation. For our 
State and local criminal justice 
agencies, they are focal points for . 
the allocation of resources. 

The end result, he concluded, 
will be to provide "opportunities 
for action" which will continue to 
maintain New Jersey in the fore­
front of criminal justice system 

improvement. . 
Calling the standards and goals 

activity "the most important 
project in the public domain/' 
Governor Byrne said their work 
would be of continuing interest 
"to me personally and to the State 
of New Jersey." 

The Governor reinforced his 
concern saying that of the many 
requests for him to serve on 
national committees, he selected 
the National Advisory Council on 

· Standards and Goals as the only 
activity in which he would partici­
pate. The Governor is National 
Advisory Council Chairman. 

VICTIM ASSISTANCE NOTED 
Highlighting a specific problem 

area, Attorney General Hyland told 
the group that the criminal justice 
system is almost totally offender 
oriented. Officials within the 
system, he said, were aware of the 
problems and needs of victims 
but are not able to solve them. 
He noted that of 28,746 violent 
crimes committed in 1973 only 549 
victims applied for compensation, 
with slight increases the following 
year. 

The Violent Crimes Compensa­
tion Board, however, does not 
have enough money and man­
power to process and compensate 
qualified victims of violent crimes. 
During 1973 and 1974, the Board 
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SEASON'S GREETINGS- Basic to any operation is the secretarial staff which 
provides numerous clerical functions and other little touches that make the 
day more pleasant. SLEPA's secretaries, who found the time to decorate the 
Agency for the holidays, join together to send greetings to our friends in the 
criminal justice system. They are (kneeling from left) Julie M. Anderson, 
Robin A. Landau, Christine J. Black, Joyce Roberts and Joanne M. Duron, (sit­
ting from left) Sharon M. Senzick, Dolores A. McPhillips, Verna N. Byrne, 
Christina M. Ammann, (standing from left) Celeste C. Russo, Roseann M. 
DiGaetano, Lillian M. Edolo, Maureen Rightley, Elizabeth A. lnnocenzi, Ann 
M. DeMuzio, Jo Ann Haney, Dianne Zola and Jean M. Tafrow. 



PROJECTS APPROVED FOR 1974 AND 1975 FUNDS 
GRANT NO. APPLICANT /IMPLEMENTING AGENCY PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

Camden Central Intake Unit A-225-74 
A-226-74 

A-227-74 

A-228-74 
A-229-74 

E-30-74 

A-93-75 
A-94-75 
A-95-75 

A-96-75 
A-97-75 
A-98-75 

A-99-75 
A-100-75 

A-101-75 
A-102-75 

A-103-75 
A-104-75 
A-105-75 
A-106-75 
A-107-75 

A-108-75 
A-109-75 

A-110-75 

A-111-75 
A-112-75 
A-113-75 

A-114-75 
A-115-75 

A-116-75 
A-117-75 
A-118-75 
A-119-75 
A-120-75 
A-121-75 
A-122-75 

A-123-75 
A-124-75 

A-125-75 
A-126-75 
A-127-75 
A-128-75 

Department of Health/Health Dept. 
Bergen County/Court 

Camden County/Camden County Alcoholic 
Abuse Program 

Morris County/Prob. Dept. 
Newark/Police Dept. 

Dept. of I & A/Camden State School 

Bergen County Municipal Court Reporting 
System 

Camden County Alcohol Abuse Program 

Morris County Pre-trial Intervention 
Youth Aid and Services 

TOTAL 

Voe. Prep. of Confined Offenders 

TOTAL 

1975 FUNDS 
Union County/Pros. Off. 
Admin. Office of Courts/Judiciary 
Dept. of L & PS/Police 

Hudson County/Pros. Off. 
Adm in. Office of Courts/ A.O.C. 
Asbury Park/Police 

Atlantic County/Pros. Off. 
Burlington County/Police 

Camden County/Camden Co. Inc. 
Cumberland County/Juv. Center 

East Brunswick Twsp./Police Dept. 
Gloucester County/Police Dept. 
Hackensack/Police Dept. 
Hudson County/Courts 
Hudson County/Prob. Dept. 

Long Branch/Police Dept. 
Middlesex County/Court 

N.J. Dept. of Health, Community Drug 
Program of Hudson County/Bayonne 
Outreach Center 

Orange/Police Dept. 
City of Passaic/Police Dept. 
Pia infield/Courts 

Plainfield/Police Dept. 
Somerset County/County Jail 

Sussex County/Mental Health Board 
Union County/County Jail 
Adm in. Office of Courts/ A.O.C. 
Dept. of I & A/Youth & Family Serv. 
Dept. of L & PS/State Police 
Camden City/Police Department 
Atlantic City on behalf of Atlantic & Cape 

May Counties/Dept. of Public Safety 
Atlantic County/Manpower Service Adm in. 
Atlantic County/Probation Dept. 

Cape May County/Prob. Dept. 
Delran Township (Burlington Co.)/Courts 
Essex County/Children's Aid & Adoption Soc. 
Hudson County/Pros. Office 

Prosecutor's Office Manager 
Training Coordinator Judiciary 
Improved Quality & Basic Training for 

Law Enforcement 
Prosecutor's Case Screening & Evaluation 
Statewide Develop. of Pre-Trial 
Police & Citizen Involvement in Crime 

Prevention 
Atlantic County Rape Prosecution Unit 
County-wide Cooperative Narcotics 

Enforcement Bureau 
Group Homes for Camden County, Inc. 
Professional Staffing for Cumberland County 

Juvenile Center 
Youth Needs & Services Program 
Gloucester County Narcotic Control Unit 
LEADS Computer System 
Hudson County Bail Unit 
Mini-Project for Spanish Speaking 

Ex-offenders in Hudson County 
Public Housing Project Security Force 
Juvenile & Domestic Relations Court 
Intake Service 
Bayonne Outreach Center 

Housing Authority Security Program 
Passaic Public Housing Police Unit 
Municipal Court Organizational and 

Management Improvements 
Police-Community Service Unit 
Improvement of Inmate Services, Somerset 

County Jail 
The Labyrinth 
Inmate Rehabilitation Unit 
Specialized Training of Court Professionals 
Hudson Co. Juvenile Parole 
Expanded Laboratory Services 
Train. Resources for Camden Police Dept. 
Atlantic-Cape Communications Enforcement 

Support System: Operation ACCESS 
Atlantic County Vocational Services Center 
Atlantic County Probation -Juvenile 
Specialized Counseling Project 
Volunteer Probation Counselor Program 
Microfilm System for Five Municipal Courts 
Eastlea Group Home for Boys 
Hudson County's Sex Crime Analysis Unit 
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AMOUNT 

$60,130 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

168,070 

29,000 
16,376 
39,058 

312,634 

41,795 

41,795 

25,000 
42,924 

75,000 
35,000 
38,826 

14,656 
49,500 

25,000 
64,368 

47,772 
55,971 
25,000 
35,000 
30,300 

14,004 
60,002 

85,527 

46,422 
50,000 

108,846 

48,416 
13,475 

16,471 
25,185 
55,000 
1,539 

63,966 
650,000 

3,000 

99,225 
105,451 

64,386 
19,360 
35,640 
15,000 
50,000 
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SLEPA BOARD MEETINGS-APPLICATION DEADLINES 
The following listing contains the applications prior to the issuance 

deadlines for filing applications of the 1976 Applicants Guide 
and the 1976 Governing Board should be guided by the provisions 
meetings to consider applications of the 1975 Applicants Guide to 
for Crime Control Act funds. Ap- insure that their application is 
plicants who are interested in filing complete. 

Board Meeting Application Deadline 
January 14, 1976 ...... December 12, 1975 
March 24, 1976 ........ January 28, 1976 
May 19, 1976 .......... March 31, 1976 
August 18, 1976 ........ June 16, 1976 
October 27, 1976 ...... September 1, 1976 
January 12, 1977 ...... November 10, 1976 

GOVERNOR BYRNE APPOINTS 
STANDARDS & GOA/.$ COMMmEE 

Governor Byrne appointed Pro­
fessor Robert Knowlton as Chair­
man of the Juvenile and Adult 
Justice Advisory Committee. Pro­
fessor Knowlton is a distinguished 
author, professor of law at Rutgers 
University Law School and Chair­
man of the Criminal Law Revision 
Committee. 

The Committee was later sub­
divided into four subcommittees 
to discuss the draft package of 
research data and preliminary 
standards. Professor Knowlton 
selected the following committee 
members to serve as chairpersons 
of the subcommittees: Judith 
Yaskin, Assistant Public Advocate; 
Marcia Richman, Assistant Public 
Defender; Leon Trusty, Project 
SCOPE Board Chairman; and 
Joseph Lordi, Jr., Essex County 
Prosecutor. 

The committee also includes 
Alan Arcuri, Associate Professor at 
Stockton State College; David 
Baime, Deputy Attorney General; 
Alex Booth, Hudson County Trial 
Court Administrator; Leroy A. S. 
Browne, President of the Mainland 
NAACP; William Cappuccio, At­
torney; Jerome Casey, Lt. State 
Police; Richard Clement, Chief, 
Dover Township Police; Douglas 
Dallio, Orange Criminal Justice 
Planner and Horace DePodwin, 
Dean at Rutgers Graduate School 
of Business Administration. 

Professor Jamieson Doig of 
Princeton University; Albert Elias, 
Superintendent at Annandale 
Youth Correctional Institution; 
Barry Fredericks, Attorney; 
Newark Mayor Kenneth Gibson; 
Leslie P. Glick, Attorney; Israel 

Gonzalez, Director of Perth 
Amboy Puerto Rican Youth Devel­
opment Program; Dean Don 
Gottfredson of Rutgers School of 
Criminal Justice; the Rev. Charles 
r-. Grieco, Executive Director of 
Dismas House; Donald Harris, 
Director of Newark Mayor's Educa­
tion Task Force; Burrell Hum­
phreys, Passaic County Prosecutor 
and Bergen County Sheriff Joseph 
Job are also committee members. 

The Honorable Arthur Lane, 
Johnson & Johnson Counsel; 
Arthur w: Magnusson, Warden of 
Essex County Correctional Center; 
Raymond Mass, Shrewsbury Police 
Chief; Alexander J. Matturri, Pre­
siding Judge of the Essex County 
Juvenile and Domestic Relations 
Court; Whitsall McClinton, Direc­
tor of the Trenton Residential 
Youth Center; Joseph M. Nolan, 
President, New Jersey Bar Associa­
tion; Joseph Ochs, Associate 
Director of Patrick House; Thomas 
O'Rourke, Cherry Hill Depart­
ment of Public Safety Director; 
Margaret Perryman, Atlantic 
County Youth Service Bureau 
Director; Bertram Polow, Morris 
County Court Judge; and Dorothy 
Powers, President of New Jersey 
League of Women Voters were 
also appointed to the committee. 

The Advisory Committee also 
includes Mary Previte, Camden 
County Detention Center Direc­
tor; Richard Russo, Assistant Com­
missioner, Alcohol, Narcotics and 
Drug Abuse Unit, Department of 
Health; Theodore Savage, Admin­
istrative Office of the Courts; 
Richard Sevrin, Attorney; Sheldon 
M. Simon, Attorney; Lee Stanford, 
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VICTIM ASSISTANCE NOTED 
AT CONFERENCE 
Continued from page 1 
awarded about 40% of the clai­
mants with an average payment of 
$2,900 after a six month processing 
period. 

The Attorney General disclosed 
that "Victim Assistance Legisla­
tion" being proposed by Congress­
man Peter Rodino would provide 
50% matching funds for states that 
have Violent Crimes Compensa­
tion Boards. New Jersey leadership 
is evidenced by the fact that it is 
one of 12 states with an established 
Board. 

Convening the afternoon ses­
sion, Edward Strapp, SLEPA Stan­
dards and Goals Project Director, 
directed the members to sub­
committees where they discussed 
various aspects of a draft package 
of research data and standards. 
The ·package contained prelimi­
nary standards on victim assis­
tance, adu It pretrial services, 
pre-judicial alternatives and com­
munity crime prevention. 

The committee will address 
standards affecting other areas of 
the criminal justice system during 
subcommittees meetings and 
future conferences. The Advisory 
Committee will report its findings 
to the SLEPA Governing Board for 
its review and approval. 

Once approved by the Govern­
ing Board the model standards and 
goals will be used as a plan of 
action to bring about changes 
throughout the State's criminal 
justice system. Implementation 
of these goals and standards will 
be accomplished by either legisla­
tion, court rule, executive order or 
voluntary compliance of local, 
county or State criminal justice 
agencies. 

Yardville Youth Reception Center; 
Edwin Stern, Administrative Office 
of the Courts; Fred Stevens, Hud­
son County Sheriff; Cynthia Stop­
herd, Morristown Criminal Justice 
Planner; Daniel Sullivan, Super­
intendent, Garden State School 
District; Willis Thomas, National 
Council on Crime and Delin­
quency; Sister Thomasina, Direc­
tor Perth Amboy General Hospital 
Drug Program; and Alfred 
Vuocolo, Superintendent, Skill­
man Training School for Boys. 



RECENT ADDITIONS TO SLEPA STAFF 
The addition of new program 

activities and normal attrition have 
added 13 new staff members to the 
State Law Enforcement Planning 
Agency in the past four months. 
The largest single cause for the 
new staff members was the Juve­
nile Justice and Delinquency Pre­
vention Act, which provided five 
positions to allow the Agency to 
build a planning capacity and 
administrate the activities of the 
new program. 

The recent additions to the 
Agency are as follows: 

Dennis M. O'Hara is a new 
senior program analyst assigned to 
the Juvenile Justice and Delin­
quency Prevention team. A native 
Trentonian, Mr. O'Hara recently 
returned from Tampa, Florida, 
where he was taking graduate 
courses at the University ot Tampa. 
A graduate of Mount St. Mary's 
College, Emmitsburg, Maryland, 
where he majored in sociology, 
O'Hara formerly worked for the 
State with the New Jersey Training 
School for Girls and the Division of 
Youth and Family Services. 

* * * 

Arnold Cohen of Hazlet was 
recently hired as a principal pro­
gram analyst with the Juvenile 
Justice and Delinquency Preven­
tion team. A native of New York 
City, Mr. Cohen comes to the 
Agency from the Morrow Projects 
of the New Jersey Association of 
Correction. He has received a 
bachelor of arts degree in sociol­
ogy from Queens College of the 
City University of New York and a 
masters in social work degree from 
Rutgers University Graduate 
School of Social Work. 

* * * 

Eileen R. Wolpert of Princeton is 
a new principal program analyst in 
the Agency's Juvenile Justice and 
Delinquency Prevention team. 
Mrs. Wolpert comes to the Agency 
after more than a year of indepen­
dent research which led to the 
publication of two papers in con­
junction with her husband. The 
papers, "From Asylum to Ghetto" 
and "The Relocation of Released 
Mental Hospital Patients into Resi­
dential Communities" were pub-

lished by Antipode and Policy 
Sciences respectively. She received 
her Master's of Science degree in 
criminology and a Bachelor of 
Science degree from the Univer­
sity of Pennsylvania. 

* * * 

Robin A. Landau of Yardville was 
appointed as a senior clerk steno­
grapher in the evaluation team. 
A graduate of Hamilton High 
School West, Ms. Landau comes 
to the Agency from the New Jersey 
State Unemployment Service 
where she also handled clerical 
duties. 

* * * 

John J. Roman of Hamilton 
Square has returned to SLEPA as a 
principal program analyst in the 
Corrections team. He formerly 
served at SLEPA as a liaison from 
the State Division of Narcotic and 
Drug Abuse Control to aid in the 
development of a comprehensive 
drug abuse prevention program. 
A graduate of the William Penn 
College, Oskaloosa, Iowa, Mr. 
Roman obtained a Bachelor of Arts 
degree in the social sciences, as 
well as being named to the 1.1.A.C. 
All-Conference Football Team. 

* * * 
Linda Woltman of North Plain­

field is the new research assistant 
in the Planning Unit's evaluation 
team. Presently enrolled in the 
Graduate School of Criminal 
Justice at Rutgers University, 
Newark, Mrs. Woltman received a 
Bachelor of Arts degree in Spanish 
literature and language from 
Quinnipiac College in Hamden, 
Connecticut. She has also per­
formed part of her undergraduate 
work at the Universidad de 
Salmanca, Spain. An honors 
graduate, Mrs. Woltman was 
elected to Who's Who in American 
Colleges and Universities. 

* * * 

Frank J. Devine of Hightstown 
was appointed as the project spe­
cialist for police communications 
activities sponsored by SLEPA. Mr. 
Devine is National President of the 
Associated Public-Safety Com­
munications Officers, Inc., an or­
ganization that has performed 
numerous police communications 

reports for LEAA. He comes to the 
Agency with more than twenty 
years experience in public safety 
communications, formerly serving 
as the Commanding Officer of the 
New York City Police Depart­
ment's Radio and Electronics 
Un it. There he was responsible for 
the operation, administration and 
maintenance of a system that in­
cluded all types of F.M. and A.M., 
fixed, mobile, portable and minia­
ture radio transmitters and re­
ceivers. 

* * * 
Ann M. DeMuzio of Trenton is 

the Agency's new receptionist. She 
came to SLEPA from a short stay 
with the State Department of 
Labor and Industry after a five year 
maternal leave and a 12 year stint 
as a receptionist with Gould, Inc. 
of Trenton. 

* * * 
Catherine L. Keegan recently 

joined the Agency as an auditor in 
the Administration Unit. A resident 
of Colonia, Ms. Keegan received a 
Bachelor of Science degree in 
commerce from Rider College. 
She has held several summer 
positions in accounting and book­
keeping and her most recent full­
time post was auditor accountant 
trainee for the State Department of 
Transportation. 

* * * 
Cynthia L. Rogers of Trenton was 

appointed as an auditor in the 
Administration Unit from the posi­
tion of auditor-accountant trainee 
with the State Department of 
Transportation. A native of Selma, 
Alabama, Ms. Rogers received an 
Associate of Science degree in 
business from Atlantic Community 
College and a Bachelor of Science 
degree in accounting from Tren­
ton State College. 

* * * 
Joanne M. Duron of Trenton was 

recently hired as a senior clerk 
typist in the Operation Unit. She 
was formerly employed as a clerk 
typist with the New Jersey State 
Police for more than two years. 

* * * 
Raymond E. Elmer was em­

ployed as a senior bookkeeper in 
the Agency's Administration Unit. 

Continued on Page 6 
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The following list of Agency 
personnel and their telephone 
numbers has been published as a 
convenience to the public and 
persons whose activities are related 
to the criminal justice system: 

State Law Enforcement Planning 
Agency Personnel 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Phone: 609-292-3741 
John J. Mullaney, Executive 

Director 
Verna Byrne, Secretarial 

Assistant 

PLANNING UNIT 
Phone: 609-292-4984 
Donald J. Apai, Asst. Director­

Planning 
Supervising Planner 

Stephen Faluvegi 
Planners 

William Hoffman 
Robert Muller 
Joyce Salisbury 
Thomas Tucker 

Research Assistant 
Kenneth Modzelewski 

Public Information Officer 
Phone: 609-292-7684 
Warren D. Blackshear 

Secretaries 
Elizabeth lnnocenzi 
Joyce Roberts 
Robin Landau 

Evaluation Team 
Phone: 609-292-0594 
William Brennan 
David Larason 
Linda Woltman 
Gary Walters 

ADMINISTRATION UNIT 
Phone: 609-292-3820 
Ronald D. Sost, Asst. Director­

Administration 
Ronald Pizzu llo, Fiscal Officer 
Frederick Schrenk, Asst. Fiscal 

Officer 

Auditors 
Phone: 609-292-8810 
Michael Boccanfuso 
Ann Obsorn 
Robert Caccese 
George Gallon 
Catherine Keegan 
Edward Tyson 
Cynthia Rogers 

Technical Specialists 
Phone: 609-292-8818 
Anthony Higham 
Edward Politi 

Supervisor of Accounts 
Phone: 609-292-3820 
Albina Bothwell 

Bookkeepers 
Gert Kowalski 
Rosemarie Brameyer 
Ervin Kovacs 
Raymond Elmer 
Lynda Stier 
Mary Ellen Gatsch 

Supervisor, Office Administration 
and Supplies 

Phone: 609-292-7 426 
Martin Wallace 
Luke Horvath, Asst. Supervisor 

Secretaries 
Phone: 609-292-3820 
Lillian Edolo 
Celeste Russo 
Christine Black 
Sharon Senzick 
Christine Ammann 

Receptionist 
Phone: 609-292-5670 
Ann DeMuzio 

OPERATIONS UNIT 
Phone: 609-292-8837 
Harold F. Damon, Asst. Director­
Operations 

Juvenile Justice and Delinquency 
Prevention 

Phone: 609-292-8832 
Bernice Manshel, Chief 

Supervising Planners 
Terry Edwards 
Wilma Solomon 

Continued from page 2 

Program Analysts 
Margaret Williams 
Giles T. Dunn 
Eileen Wolpert 
Dennis O'Hara 
Arnold Cohen 

Standards and Goals 
Phone: 609-292-1932 
Edward P. Strapp, Project 

Director 
Martha A. Lackey 
Curtis Woods 
Gayle Lewis 
Lucinda Cole 

Corrections 
Phone: 609-292-8890 
Ulric Brandt, Chief 

Program Analysts 
John Roman 
Rosemary Belmont 
William Bostic 
Vincent Pennacchi 

Police 
Phone: 609-292-3118 
Thomas O'Reilly, Chief 

Communications Specialist 
Phone: 609-292-9017 
Frank Devine 

Program Analysts 
Alan Beck 
Alvin Beveridge 
John Fitzsimmons 

. Wayne Steneck 
Courts Unit 

Phone: 609-292-8822 
John West, Chief 

Program Analysts 
Venita Broughton 
Bernard Brenner 
Felix Cabarle 
John Vrettos 

Secretaries 
Jo Ann Haney 
jean Tafrow 
Julie Anderson 
Dolores McPhillips 
Roseann DeGaetano 
Maureen Rightley 
Diane Zola 
Joanne Duron 

GRANT NO. APPLICANT/IMPLEMENTING AGENCY PROJECT DESCRIPTION AMOUNT 

75,000 A-129-75 
A-130-75 
A-131-75 
A-132-75 
A-133-75 
A-134-75 
A-135-75 
A-136-75 
A-137-75 

E-14-7 5 

Jersey City/Housing Security 
Metuchen Borough/Police Dept. 
Morris County/Plaid House Inc. 
Morris County/Sheriff Dept. 
Passaic County/Prob. Dept. 
Perth Amboy/General Hosp. 
Scotch Plains Twsp./Red Cross 
South River Borough/Police Dept. 
Trenton/Police Dept. 

Dept. of I & A/Garden State School District 

Public Housing Security Program 
Improvement of Police Services to Youth 
Plaid House, Group Home for Girls 
Morris County Jail Rehabilitation Program 
Paterson Youth Probation Service Center 
Escape Center Treatment-Prevention Program 
Resolve, Inc. (Youth & Family Counseling) 
Juvenile Aid Bureau-Police Sociologist Team 
Special Housing Police Unit 

TOTAL 

State Correctional Ed. Programs 

TOTAL 

8,454 
15,000 
45,000 
98,960 
94,165 
49,500 
16,000 
75,000 

$2,672,311 

$ 62,823 

$ 62,823 
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Criminal Jamee Sladenll Up Iii 
A recent survey of student 

enrollment in criminal justice 
education programs at New Jersey 
colleges reveals that student en­
rollment increased more than 33% 
for the 1974-75 academic year over 
the previous year. According to 
the survey, there were 8442 
students enrolled in criminal 
justice programs in the State. 

Each year the Council of Educa­
tional Institutions for Law Enforce­
ment (CEILE) compiles the survey 
by means of questionnaires ad­
ministered to participating institu­
tions. 

The survey revealed that en­
rollment in two-year programs 
totaled 4488 and was distributed 
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as follows: Atlantic Community 
College 330; Bergen Community 
College 541; Brookdale Com­
munity College 589; Burlington 
County College 181; Camden 
County College 597; County Col­
lege of Morris 556; Cumberland 
County College 116; Essex County 
College 350; Gloucester County 
College 179; Mercer County Col­
lege 150; Middlesex County Col­
lege 162; Ocean County College 
231; Somerset County College 209; 
and Union College 297. 

Enrollment in four year pro­
grams was 3901, with the following 
distribution: Glassboro State Col­
lege 1275; Jersey City State College 
250; Kean College 125; Monmouth 
College 21; Rider College 62; 
Rutgers Univ. 390; Stockton State 
College 190; Trenton State College 
757; and, William Paterson College 
831. In addition, there were 53 
students enrolled in the graduate 
Criminal Justice program at 
Rutgers. 

Thus, the total number of stu­
dents enrolled in statewide 
criminal justice programs for the 
academic year 1974-75 was 8442. 
This represents a 33.7% increase 
over last year's figure of 6316. Of 
these, 4512 (approx. 12.6%) were 
in-service police officers. The 
survey also revealed that approxi-

NEW JERSEY STATE LAW ENFORCEMENT PLANNING AGENCY 
3535 QUAKERBRIDGE ROAD, TRENTON, N.J. 08625 

mately 441 police officers were 
enrolled in other degree pro­
grams. 

Recent Staff Additions 
Continued from Page 4 

His most recent position was a 
planner/analyst with the Philadel­
phia Steel and Wire Corp. A resi­
dent of Morrisville, Pa. Mr. Elmer 
is a graduate of Trenton Central 
High School and Columbia Insti­
tute in Philadelphia where he 
majored in business administra­
tion. Mr. Elmer is familiar with the 
area, having worked over 25 years 
in Trenton with C.F. & I. Steel and 
John A. Roebling's Sons. 

* * * 
Edward J. Tyson of Trenton is a 

new auditor in the Administration 
Unit of the Agency. The 1975 
graduate of Trenton State College 
received a Bachelor of Science 
degree in Business Administration. 
For the past four years Mr. Tyson 
has worked in the accounting 
section of the Educational Op­
portunity Fund program as well as 
performing voluntary fiscal man­
agement for several civic organi­
zations. A former host on WTSR, 
Trenton State College's radio 
station, he was also on the staff of 
the Black college newspaper for 
three years. 
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